



Rohit Aggarwala Commissioner & NYC Chief Climate Officer

Anastasios Georgelis, P.E. Deputy Commissioner Bureau of Water & Sewer Operations

59-17 Junction Blvd. Flushing, NY 11373

Tel. (718) 595-7668 Fax (718) 595-5342 TasosG@dep.nyc.gov Mathew J. Cichetti, P.E. CICHETTI ENGINEERING P.O. BOX 195 GERMANTOWN, NY 12526

Re: **Dewatering at 198 Conover Street**

Block # 574, Lot # 30 **Borough of Brooklyn**

Dear Mr. Cichetti:

We are in receipt of your dewatering submittal dated June 12, 2025, requesting permission to temporarily discharge up to 288,000 gallons per day (gpd) of groundwater, continuously for a period of one year, during construction, through an existing 6" dia. (dia.) connection (as per Field investigation, dated April 3, 2025) to the 15" dia. combined sewer in Conover Street between Dikeman and Wolcott Streets in the Borough of Brooklyn.

Based upon the information, schematic and analytical data submitted, you are hereby authorized to obtain DEP permits to temporarily discharge during the construction up to 288,000 gallons per day (gpd) of ground water, at the rate not to exceed .44 cubic feet per second (cfs) for a period of one year as specified in your submission, during dry weather only, to the combined sewer at the above referenced location. The Industrial Resource Management and Permitting Section has given the approval No: 25-C-8437-1 for this dewatering discharge by a letter, dated June 10, 2025.

The discharger shall indemnify and hold the City harmless for any damage or liability incurred by the City due to the dewatering and if the discharge results in overloading the capacity of the discharge sewer. See copy of the Special Indemnity Agreement, to be signed and filed with the discharge permit application.

Please note that no dewatering permit will be issued until the payment is made to the Bureau of Customer Service for groundwater discharge into the New York City Wastewater System in accordance with the Water and Wastewater Rate Schedule established by the New York City Water Board.

If you have any further questions concerning this matter, please contact: Mrs. Polina Balter at (718) 595-5202.

Very truly yours,

Agata Obrusnik, Engineer in Charge

Agata Obrusnik

Application Review